Mr. Don Cooper, Southwestern College, Winfield, Mansas,

Dear Don:

4 2 4

Thanks for the check for \$500.00 covering guarantee for our game at Winfield on December 21, 1937. I am sorry, too, that the date was such that made it difficult on your students and your townspeople to attend.

However, we had such difficulty here in arranging our schedule that we had to take most any date that we could find. You see, they use the auditorium here for vespers, and that was the reason for playing four games on successive nights as those were the only four dates that we could have. It makes a very difficult situation here for us but we have to do the best we dan.

Don, I am not sure about next year. We are planning on taking a trip away from Lawrence, and if we do, I am not sure that with our limitation of games we will be able to play you. However, I want you to know that we enjoyed the games and if we do not play you it will be because we have to pass the games around to other people.

When we count our conference games together with our trip games it about takes up our surplus.

Southwestern has a fine team, and I want to congratulate you and George Cardner on the fine sportsmanship of the boys and the wondefful behavior of your crowd. They were certainly genteel and sportsmanlike.

Wishing you continued success, I am

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.